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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Official Opening Capital Works 

On Thursday 9 June our new building works which were made possible by the $6 
Million Capital Works Project were officially opened by The Hon Blair Boyer MP, 
Minister for Education, Training and Skills.  

The redevelopment included the construction 
of two new buildings as well as refurbishment 
of science labs and the café space. These 
wonderfully new revamped spaces are used 
by students across all year levels providing not 
just a pleasant environment in which to work, 
but also contemporary teaching and learning 
spaces.  

Continuing with a tradition at the school, 
our newest buildings and our upgraded 
science laboratories have been named in 
honour of previous staff members.  Mary 
Anne Fenwick, Toni Vorenas and Bill 
Downs have all made significant 
contributions to Mount Gambier High 
School and the lives of hundreds of 
students.  

Mary Anne spent over 25 years at Mount Gambier High School commencing as 
an English teacher for three years in the early 1970s, before returning to complete 
her teaching career, working in roles such as Junior School Assistant Principal, 
Acting Principal and finishing as Deputy Principal prior to retiring in 2019. 

Mary Anne was a key supporter and champion of our New Arrivals (IELP) Program, 
which has been a very successful program for many Congolese and Karenni 
students over the years. These students were well supported by Mary Anne when 
integrating into mainstream schooling through curriculum and activity offerings. In 
the early years of this program, Mary Anne would also attend cultural activities 
outside of hours, further developing the connection between these families and 
Mount Gambier High School. 

Mary Anne was one for equality, often being the advocate for our students when 
they didn’t have the opportunity to speak up. 

Over many years at Mount Gambier High School, Mary Anne was involved in 
numerous committees, including Governing Council and overseeing our long-
standing Glossop Exchange. Involvement in many of these committees was brought 
on by her roles within the school, however, her will to do her best for Mount 
Gambier High School was the reason she joined many others. 

Toni Vorenas has been both an educational and business leader in the local 
community. Toni played a pivotal role as Leader of the Senior School during the 
principal-ship of Garry Costello. She, along with the other leaders and teachers, 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL (continued) 

supported the school to achieve “results too startling to 
ignore” through a culture of care, high expectations and 
understanding of how our brains work. An outstanding 
classroom teacher, her mentoring in pedagogy and 
leadership has had a profound impact on the whole 
school community. Additionally, in collaboration with 
John Pocock, Toni developed and taught in the ‘Link’ 
after school program. This program supported students 
that had disengaged from schooling with the 
opportunity to reconnect with their education and 
achieve incredible personal success.  

Furthermore, ‘Link’ was one of the prototypes that was 
later used to create what we now know as Flexible 
Learning Options (FLO). 

Following a successful career as a leader and educator, 
Toni went on to create the iconic Metro Bakery and 
Cafe. In her time at the Metro, Toni has not only 
created a significant meeting and social space for the 
Mount Gambier community, she has continued to 
provide pathways for a range of people from diverse 
backgrounds and experiences. Toni’s work at Metro 
now cements her as a leader within the community who 
has supported an untold number of Mount Gambier 
community members as a leader, collaborator and 
mentor. 

Bill Downs was a student at Mount Gambier High 
School in the 1960’s. During his time as student at the 
school, Bill was captain of his sporting house as well as 
some of the Mount Gambier High School sporting 
teams. Upon graduation Bill went to Adelaide to earn his 
Science and Teaching degrees and returned to teach at 
Mount Gambier High School in 1972. During his time 
here he taught Geology, Maths, Science and Biology. 
He was also the coach of several successful State teams 
for Cricket and Football, and mentored many new 
teachers over the years. In 2007 Bill retired from 
teaching after having been both a student and teacher 
at Mount Gambier High School for over 40 years. 
Unfortunately, in 2020 after battling a long-term serious 
illness, Bill passed away and is missed by many of his 
past students and colleagues across the local community. 

We thank Mary Anne, Toni and Bill for their service to 
the school community over many years and for the 
legacy they leave. 

Covid-19 

The mask wearing mandate in secondary schools ended 
on Monday 30 May. Whilst masks are no longer 
compulsory, teachers and students may continue to wear 
them should they wish to do so. Should the school be 
deemed to have an outbreak, mask wearing will return 

for a period of two weeks. Parents will be notified if this 
occurs. 

As the cold and flu season is now upon us, it is important 
that we all continue to follow SA Health expectations if 
we are unwell. Please continue to be vigilant in 
monitoring for symptoms in your child. If your child 
develops symptoms such as a fever, cough, sore throat, 
shortness of breath, runny nose, loss of smell/taste, 
muscle/joint pains, diarrhea, nausea/vomiting or extreme 
tiredness please: 

 Do not send your child to school. Keep your child 
at home until you receive confirmation of a 
negative test and their symptoms have resolved, 
whichever is longer. 

 Undertake testing as soon as possible. 

 Inform us if your child tests positive. If your child 
tests positive they must remain isolated for 7 days 
and follow SA Health instructions. 

It is still an expectation that you notify the school if your 
child tests positive. We continue to provide a single 
notification to families at the end of the day that lists the 
year levels affected by COVID-19 cases that day. This 
is a requirement of the Department for Education. 
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SHARING OUR LOVE OF DANCE 
 

Throughout weeks 4 and 5 Tyla Brooks ran her Community Studies Dance project through the Year 9/10 Dance 
class. This involved inviting classes from Yahl and Glencoe Primary School to participate in dance sessions here at 
Mount Gambier High School. We were fortunate enough to have a variety of year levels visit for a taste of dance 
including students from Reception through to Year 6.  

Tyla’s goals for her Community Project were to share her love and passion for dance with younger people and to 
help Primary Schools fill a sometimes missed aspect of the curriculum. Through the help of dance teacher, Trish Jenkins 
and Arts Coordinator, Laura Small, Tyla contacted both Yahl and Glencoe Primary School to invite them to a free 
dance session. To accommodate a large number of classes, Tyla gave the task of creating choreography for the 
workshop to the Year 9/10 Dance class. They were challenged to create four counts of eight worth of choreography 
that was age appropriate to the year levels they were allocated. The 9/10 class did this in small groups, designing 
warm up and cool down sessions.  

The feedback from those involved was positive and it was a joy hosting the young students. Tyla was successful in 
sharing her passion for dance and even inspired a few young students to peruse dance as an out of school activity. 
Due to the success of this project, we will look at repeating the opportunity again next year. 

Trish Jenkins  |  Dance Teacher 

YEAR 7 GLOBAL PERSPECTIVES POEM 
 

Mrs Schofield’s Year 7 Global Perspectives classes have been learning about poetry this term, creating a beautiful 
collaborative poem. Their task was for each student to write a line or two each about what is special about 'Our 
Home' using their senses to practice descriptive language and poetic devices such as rhyme or similes. I am proud of 
not only their writing skills and creativity, but its heart-warming to hear some of the wonderful things in our students 
lives. A selection of contributions from the class are below. 

Katherine Schofield  |  Global Perspectives Teacher  
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SPORTING NEWS AND INFORMATION 
 

THE BERRI EXCHANGE 
 

This year the 77th annual Glossop High School 
Exchange has been rebranded the Berri Regional 
Secondary College Exchange with the renaming of 
Glossop High School occurring at the start of this year. 
Whilst the name of our opposing school is different, the 
exchange will continue in the same format it has as per 
the last two years. Due to the ongoing implications 
COVID has had on the homestay experience, the 
exchange will again be held in Bordertown as a one 
day event. This will enable the two schools to travel 
meet half way, competing in Basketball (boys and girls), 
Soccer (boys and girls), Football (boys) and Netball (girls 
– division A and B).  

This year the Sporting Cup will take on the name of the 
founding Mount Gambier High School Principal – ‘The 
Cathew Sporting Cup’, whilst the debate which will be 
held virtually via online streaming, will be named after 
the Glossop Principal – ‘The Symonds Debating Shield’. 

Although this the first time the new cup and shield will 
be contested, we are hopeful on maintaining the high 
standard of competition, sportsmanship and friendship 
with the Riverland school. Over the next four weeks, we 
will be conducting trials and trainings for those who 
nominated earlier in the year for this experience. 
Information relating to trials and trainings will be 
provided to students via the Daymap bulletin. 

The sporting component of the exchange will take place 
on Wednesday 6 July with the debate occurring the day 
prior on Tuesday 5 July.  

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator 

 

SCHOOL SPORT RESULTS 
 

Year 11/12 Touch 

During week 2 our Year 11/12 Boys and Girls Touch 
Football teams played matches in Penola against Penola  
and Grant High Schools. These games were part of the 
South East Zone competition. Our Boys, most playing 
their first competitive Touch games, demonstrated 
greater understanding throughout the day, particularly 
improving their understanding in defence and setting up 
multiple scoring opportunities. The girls performed 
strongly against both Grant and Penola, winning their 
two matches. Their ability to connect with one another in 
attack allowed them to pressure both schools’ defences 
on a regular basis. The girls enjoyed competing in the 
School Sport SA Statewide Finals during Week 5. 

Year 11/12 Boys Football 

On Tuesday 17 May the Year 11/12 Boys Football 
team played the first round of the Statewide competition 
against Grant High School at Malseed Park. In slippery 
conditions, the team played a solid brand of football, 
prevailing 18.8 (116) to 4.6 (30). 

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator 
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INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 
 

On Wednesday 1 June Mount Gambier High School hosted Interschool Cross Country at Malseed Park. This event 
was attended by 125 students from High Schools across the South East Zone. 

Overall, the following students finished in the Top 8 in their events: 

 Layla Hawke – 3rd; Swaye Lindner – 4th and Lara Murdoch – 8th (13 Year Girls) 

 Joe McCrorie – 4th (13 Year Boys) 

 Sae Nay Mya – 8th (14 Year Boys) 

 Lilly Gordon – 4th and Monique Doyle – 8th (15 Year Girls) 

 Aaron Dally – 4th (15 Year Boys) 

 Talon Johnson – 3rd and Levi Loring – 6th (16 Year Boys) 

 Lara Wilson – 1st; Indi Dwyer – 2nd and Milla Vinko – 3rd (Open Girls) 

Age Group shields were awarded for each race, with schools awarded points for their 
first three runners to finish. The Open Girls were successful in winning their event (Lara 
Wilson, Indi Dwyer and Milla Vinko) whilst the 13 Year Boys (Joe McCrorie, Finn 
Mitchell and Jasper Sugden) and 13 Year Girls (Layla Hawke, Swaye Lindner and Lara 
Murdoch) finished second overall.  

Bordertown High School continued its dominance of the event from an overall 
perspective, having won the event every year since 2005. Mount Gambier High 
School finished a clear second which was a tremendous effort and one the students 
should be very proud to have achieved.  

A number of our students on the day ran outside of their age groups to ensure we had 
representatives in more age divisions. Well done to Remi Scerri, Jasmine McGinn, 
Angela Walsgott, Monique Doyle, Lara Wilson, Indi Dwyer and Milla Vinko. 

Thank you to Steph Wighton for managing the team, Sarah Dally (HPE trainee) for finish line recording and students 
Emerson Forbes, Olivia White and Charlie Attiwill for undertaking an official role on the day. 

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator 

BOYS YEAR 9/10 STATEWIDE FOOTBALL 
 

The first round of the Year 9-10 Boys School Sport SA Statewide Football competition was held at McDonald Park 
oval on Tuesday 24 May. Our team played games against St Martins Lutheran College and Grant High School for 
the right to win through to the next round. 

A consistent 4-quarter effort in the first game against St Martins, with an even contribution from all team members, 
saw us run out comfortable winners 12-14-86 to 0-0-0. However, our second game against Grant High School 
proved to be a much more challenging game. Grant displayed a more committed approach to the game and were 
able to get an even contribution from all players throughout the game resulting in a 9-3-57 to 2-4-16 loss for our 
team. 

Whilst it was disappointing not to progress to the 
next round of this competition, we can be proud of 
the way our team approached both contests and 
hope that our players can use the opportunity as a 
learning experience in their Football development. 
Our thanks to Julie Von Stanke who was our Sports 
Trainer on the day, Kerran Wingard for umpiring 
both games and the members of the Football 
Program class that took on roles as Goal/Boundary 
umpires, and team runners. 

Stephen Day  |  Football Program Teacher 
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PEDAL PRIX 
 

The Mount Gambier High School Pedal Prix team 
recently competed at The Bend Motorsport Park in 
Tailem Bend. Competitors raced on The Bend’s West 
Circuit, one of seven tracks at the facility and one that is 
partially used by the Supercars Series, Australia’s 
biggest motorsport competition. In total eleven students 
either participated in the on-track action or helped out 
as members of the pit crew.  

With mechanical issues and track incidents impacting 
much of the first race at Mount Gambier’s McNamara 
Park, we had a relatively smooth run at The Bend. This 
allowed the team to be more competitive, finishing 114th 
out of 150 entrants. Despite more success on the track 
this time round, the true highlight for many of the 
students will be our time on the jumping pillow at The 
Bend’s Big 4 caravan park! 

Behind the scenes, students have been working on 
sponsorship to secure more funds, with the end goal 
being the future acquisition of a new trike, as our current 
one begins to show its age.  

Our next race is on the 19 June at Victoria Park in 
Adelaide. 

Josh Fraser  |  Pedal Prix Teacher 

YEAR 12 CHEMISTRY 
 

Recently our Year 12 Chemistry class students 
completed their two hour summative practical 
assessment. In this experiment students used analytical 
techniques to determine the concentration of 
commercial hydrogen peroxide. This was done using a 
redox reaction between a standard potassium 
permanganate solution and hydrogen peroxide.  

Grace Edwards  |  Chemistry Teacher 

SRC FISH POND CLEAN UP 
 

SRC students in our Environmental Warriors Sub-
Committee undertook the project of cleaning our 
beloved courtyard fishpond, with School Captain, 
Keenan Dwyer and the Tech Studies Crew repairing the 
pond’s enclosure.  

Students were lucky enough to find enough loose 
change to shout themselves a pizza lunch! They would 
like to take this opportunity to remind our Mount 
Gambier High School students the fish don’t want any 
extra objects in their home!  

Natalie Piscioneri  |  SRC Teacher 
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YEAR 9 HISTORY 
 

The Year 9 History class have been learning about World War I, focusing on trench warfare and how this type of 
fighting shaped the experiences and lives of the soldiers during The Great War. Students have had the opportunity to 
recreate the trench systems from the Western Front in a variety of ways to show their understanding. Some students 
tapped into their ICT skills and built in trenches in Minecraft while others chose to get creative by making 3D models 
from boxes and clay.  

Kathryn Sutton  |  Middle School Assistant Principal 

MATERIALS & SERVICES CHARGES REMINDER 
 

Thank you to those families who have paid their school fees or entered into a payment arrangement. Final Notice 
letters for outstanding school fees will be posted soon to those families with outstanding accounts. Governing Council 
wish to advise that if payment is not received before the end of term action will be taken to recover the debt.  

If you believe you may entitled to School Card assistance, please complete an application form. A School Card Form 
is required to be completed for each family, each year, regardless of the previous year’s status. If a form has been 
completed at a primary school for younger students, a form is also required to be completed at Mount Gambier High 
School for secondary students. These forms can be collected from the Student Office or completed online using the 
following link http://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-
scheme under the Applications tab, selecting the form relevant to your circumstances. 

Payment of accounts can now be processed via the school website www.mghs.sa.edu.au using the payment link, in 
person at the student office or alternatively contact the Student Office to arrange direct debit instalments. If you are 
experiencing financial difficulties please contact the Finance Manager to arrange a payment schedule. 

Belinda Roughana  |  Finance Manager 

YEAR 12 OUTDOOR ED GRAMPIANS CAMP 
 

Mother Nature was certainly kinds to us in week 4 when our Year 12 Outdoor 
Education Class were finally permitted to venture back over the border to the 
Grampians. With sunshine and smiles our class bushwalked up Mount Zero and 
the Mount Stapylton loop in the Northern Grampians. One of the days consisted 
of a 12.5 kilometre hike with full rucksacks up steep inclines. It was tough terrain 
but we were rewarded with spectacular views at the top of Mount Stapylton. 
The students showed resilience, kindness, positive attitudes and enjoyed the 

scenery, views and chats with classmates.  

The class also pushed their comfort zones 
Rock Climbing and Abseiling at Sundial in 
the Central Grampians. This was a fantastic 
experience where they worked together to 
gain a new skills, test their limits and have 
fun.  

Conor Wingard  |  Outdoor Education 
Teacher 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sa.gov.au%2Ftopics%2Feducation-and-learning%2Ffinancial-help-scholarships-and-grants%2Fschool-card-scheme&data=05%7C01%7CAmanda.Fraser821%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Ce47391af6d24413d3f7108da2ca54d
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sa.gov.au%2Ftopics%2Feducation-and-learning%2Ffinancial-help-scholarships-and-grants%2Fschool-card-scheme&data=05%7C01%7CAmanda.Fraser821%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Ce47391af6d24413d3f7108da2ca54d
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mghs.sa.edu.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAmanda.Fraser821%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Ce47391af6d24413d3f7108da2ca54d6f%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C637871385745342565%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb
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ROSTRUM VOICE OF YOUTH 
 

Mount Gambier High School was well represented at 
the Rostrum Voice of Youth South East Heats, held at 
Grant High School. A team of four brave individuals, 
took on the challenge of presenting a prepared speech 
and a short notice speech to a judging panel. In the 
Junior Heat, Callum McIntyre-Gregory, year 9 
presented his speech “Start a conversation,” and 
Georgia Stasiw, year 7 delivered her speech “Wait and 
see.” Both competitors did a fantastic job and received 
positive feedback from the judges. In the Senor Heat 
Mount Gambier High School was represented by Marni 
Black, year 12 and Amity Sheedy, year 10 who 
presented respectively on the topics “Error of 
judgement” and “Changing the narrative”. 

Both Callum and Amity won their respective heats, 
meaning they would continue on to the Semi Finals, held 
at Immanuel College in Adelaide. Marni also continued 
on in the competition after securing a wildcard entry. 
This meant that every person that represented the 
whole of the South East in Adelaide, came from Mount 
Gambier High School! 

Marni and Callum travelled to Adelaide for the Semi 
Finals and were up against some extremely tough 
competition with sadly neither progressing through to 
the next round in Canberra. All participants should be 
proud of themselves and their achievements.  

Kate Jones  |  English Teacher 

CROWS AFLW PREMIERSHIP 

PLAYERS VISIT 
 

Early this term Adelaide Crows AFLW premiership 
players, Anne Hatchard, Sarah Allen and former Mount 
Gambier High School student, Brooke Tonon spoke with 
26 of our female football and netball players about 
their pathways into and success within the AFLW 
competition.  

During the Q and A session, Sarah and Brooke shared 
their journeys from playing football in the South East to 
being drafted with the Adelaide Crows, and the 
sacrifices and dedication needed to make it at a 
national level. Anne spoke about the daily requirements 
placed on the AFLW players, from work and study 
through to training and games.  

We sincerely thank the girls for making the time during 
their premiership tour down in the South East to speak 
with our students and provide inspiration that anything is 
possible when you are dedicated and work hard. It was 
also exciting to have Brooke back at the school again, 
having taken part in our Mount Gambier High School 
Football program during her studies here. Her journey 
over the past three years since leaving Mount Gambier 
High School to pursue her football dreams in Adelaide is 
a real inspiration to our current female football students.  

Brooke returned the following day and took the Year 
9/10 Football Program through their paces, culminating 
in a game of 9-A-Side. Her team was victorious by 5 
points in a close encounter.  

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator 
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SENIOR SCHOOL END OF SEMESTER ARRANGEMENTS 
 

Please find below the arrangements for the end of the semester. 

Week 9 : Monday 27 June to Friday 1 July 

Exam week for all Stage 1 and 2 students. 

1. Exams will be held on the SACE Floor as well as Rooms 23 and 32. 

2. It is an expectation that students are in full school dress code and arrive at least 10 minutes prior to the exam 
start time.  Room 29 will be open as the exam meeting point and also as a study space for students as 
required.  Mobile phones and Smart Watches are not permitted. 

There will be no official Stage 1 or 2 classes scheduled during this time, although teachers may request Stage 1 
students to meet with them to finish off final assignments.  

Week 10 : Monday 4 July to Friday 8 July 

Normal classes resume for all Stage 1 and 2 subjects with the semester concluding for Stage 1 classes at the end of 
the week at which time all text books are expected to have been returned to the Collaborative Learning Centre 
(CLC). Any Stage 2 students who have not completed Research Project will continue to attend their class and ensure 
they complete any remaining assessment work.  Students who have completed will use this time as an additional study 
line. 

Stage 1 semester 2 timetables will be available to all Stage 1 students via Daymap by the end of week 8. Any 
student requiring subject changes must see Mrs Penne Saffin, Senior School Student Wellbeing Leader and ensure 
they are finalised by the end of week 10.  

An assembly will be held on Friday 8 July in Home Group to begin Course Counselling discussions for 2022. 

Reports 

Reports will be available to view using Daymap on Friday 8 July.  Please read them carefully and contact the school 
should you have any concerns. 

Reminders 

Attendance is vital to a student’s success.  Students are expected to be on site from 8.40am until 3.15pm each day, 
and if required to sign out, a note or phone call from a parent/caregiver is required.  Please support us by ensuring 
that your student attends all lessons including home group. The Daymap Connect Parent Portal is available to view 
attendance and class information. 

If students are absent, please phone the school or message through Daymap prior to 11.00am each day. 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact us. 

Samantha Brown  |  Senior School Assistant Principal 

WATER DROPLET PHOTOGRAPHY 
 

The Year 10 photography students have been focusing on different types of photography this term. In weeks 2 and 3 
students experimented with water drop photography. This practice helped them to understand more about shutter 
speed and aperture settings. Students experimented with dropping shells and acrylic paint into water.  

Rebecca Johnson  |  Photography Teacher 
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WORLD OF WORK WORSHOPS 
 

This term VET students will explore the world of work 
further with workshops and presentations from experts in 
the field. 

We were fortunate to host an afternoon session with 
Gillian McGinty, Chief Executive of three Aged Care 
providers in Mount Gambier. Gillian found time in her 
very busy schedule to explore the enormous 
opportunities that exist in this sector and the different 
pathways that students can take once working in Aged 
Care.  

We also had Toni Vorenas from Metro onsite, who took 
time out from busy café life to discuss the hospitality 
industry and encourage our current Certificate II in 
Hospitality students to explore the possibilities of an 
Immersion program. They have also been invited along 
to an afternoon workshop at Metro Café. We are 
looking forward to working with Toni, watch this space!  

Eluisa Crispino  |  Vocational Pathways Coordinator 

GLOBAL PERSPECTIVES 
 

In Year 8 Global Perspectives, we are learning about 
persuasive text and how it can come in all sorts of ways. 
We have looked at advertisement and targeted 
audiences., with students choosing a topic that is 
relevant to society today with important messages. 

Linda Hamilton  |  Global Perspectives Teacher 

VET SUCCESS 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have 
recently obtained traineeships through local businesses. 

Following a work trial at 
the Presidential Hotel, 
year 12 student, Kayleen 
Vanua has been offered a 
Certificate III in Hospitality. 
We would like to thank 
S t e v e  P e r r y m a n , 
Presidential Motel and 
Leanne Cameron, MEGT.  

Year 11 student, Maya 
Deverell applied for and 
won a position at Gramac 

Corporate and will be completing a Certificate III In 
Business. Thank you to Grace McNally from Gramac 
Corporate and Tarah Marygold at MAS National for 
helping to facilitate Maya’s traineeship.  

Year 11 student, Meg White has been offered a 
Certificate III in Retail at Baker’s Delight Mount 
Gambier Commercial Street. Meg was selected for this 
opportunity after showing initiative and great work ethic 
in her current part time job at the local bakery.  Thank 
you to Andrew Toogood, Baker’s Delight and Leanne 
Cameron, MEGT.  

Eluisa Crispino  |  Vocational Pathways Coordinator 



STAGE 1 AND 2 EXAMS TIMETABLE 
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Date Subject Duration Time Room Teacher 

Monday  
27 June 

Psychology – Year 12 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
11:10 

Room 23/32 Ashcroft 

Psychology – Year 11 1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
10:40 

SACE Floor Grosser 

English Literary Studies – Year 11 1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 

1:00 – 
2:40 

Room 23 Peach 

Mathematical Methods – Year 12 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

1:00 – 
3:10 

Room 32  Rahbari 

Essential Mathematics – Year 11 1 hour plus 10 
minutes 

1:00 – 
2:10 

SACE Floor Kennedy 

    

Tuesday  
28 June 

Modern History – Year 12 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
11:10 

Room 23 Piscioneri 

Mathematics B – Year 11 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
11:10 

Room 32 Rahbari 

Modern History – Year 11 1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
10:40 

SACE Floor Collison 

Chemistry – Year 12 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

1:00 – 
3:10 

Room 32 Edwards 

General Mathematics – Year 11 1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 

1:00 – 
2:40 

SACE Floor Edwards 

    

Wednesday 2 
9 June 

Biology – Year 12 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
11:10 

Room 23 Ashcroft 

OAC Japanese – Year 12 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
11:10 

Room 32 OAC 

General Mathematics – Year 11 1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
10:40 

SACE Floor Trnovsky and Zhao 

Mathematics A – Year 11 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

1:00 – 
3:10 

Room 23 Trnovsky 

General Mathematics – Year 11 1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 

1:00 – 
2:40 

SACE Floor Rahbari 

    

Thursday  
30 June 

Physics – Year 11 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9 – 11:10 Room 32 Kanakaris 

General Mathematics – Year 12 1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 9 – 10:40 SACE Floor Henman and Trnovsky 

Biology (Human Focus) – Year 11 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

1:00 – 
3:10 

SACE Floor O’Connor 

Alternate Exam Time   1:00 – 
3:10 

    

  
            

Friday  
 July 

English Literary Studies – Year 12 1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
10:40 

23 Jones 

Chemistry – Year 11 2 hours plus 10 
minutes 

9:00 – 
11:10 

SACE Floor Edwards 

Alternate Exam Time   9:00 – 
11:10 
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